EAST MOUNTAIN NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

Minutes for October 16, 2024
Attendees: 39

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by President Bob McGovern. He then led the
membership in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence and prayer.

Officer Jeremy De Sena and Sgt. Brian La Pierre spoke about the police department
explaining that the second shift has the most number of officers to deal with any issues
and that there are two meetings a week held to discuss any city issues. Question was
asked regarding noise ordinance: 10 PM for noise

Kevin Taylor and Ron Picard from NEST community development spoke about the
proposed development for Rt.69 between Bateswood Road and Greenwood Ave:

e 30 acres of property for 50 to 70 single family homes — modern style homes with
2 to 3 bedrooms

e much to be done before project can go forward

¢ need environmental license to test soil and ground and the condition of the ground
(ledge, etc)

e the site will be surveyed and they will listen to our neighborhood concerns; ie,
quality of the neighborhood that needs to remain the same, access points, city
water access

e the biggest concern for all of us is the traffic issue (we all know how bad Rt. 69 is
now without added access to a development)

o traffic engineer will evaluate the situation

e NEST will keep us informed as to the progress

Bill Grossberndt was honored at the Waterbury Neighborhood Council Dinner last week
All quiet in the neighborhood

The secretary's report is on line. The treasurer’s report was given. Yearly dues are due.
A few members of the committee visited Wendell Cross to see if it is adequate for our
meetings to be held there. A vote was taken and the November 20, 2024 meeting will be

held there so we can decide if we will move our meetings to the school.

Help will be needed to remove the flags. This is usually done around Veteran's Day-
November 11th. Please contact Bob if you can help

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM






